From: Public Access DC Comments 
Sent: 14 April 2017 09:59
To: Public Access DC Comments
Subject: Comments for Planning Application 15/00837/OUT

Planning Application comments have been made. A summary of the comments is provided below.
Comments were submitted at 9:58 AM on 14 Apr 2017 from Dr Patricia Clissold.
	Application Summary

	Address:
	Part Land On The North East Side Of Gavray Drive Bicester 

	Proposal:
	OUTLINE - Residential development of up to 180 dwellings to include affordable housing, public open space, localised land remodelling, compensatory flood storage and structural planting 

	Case Officer:
	Matthew Parry 

	Click for further information


	Customer Details

	Name:
	Dr Patricia Clissold

	Email:
	

	Address:
	10 Woodpecker Close, Bicester, Oxfordshire OX26 6WY


	Comments Details

	Commenter Type:
	Neighbour

	Stance:
	Customer objects to the Planning Application

	Reasons for comment:
	

	Comments:
	Please add these comments to the end of my last comment, if you wish, to save space as it adds important and relevant information.
I have copies of the original TVERC documents for the creation of LWS 52W01 in 2002, (sent to me by TVERC in 2013). One is dated 5 July 2002 and a more detailed one is dated 2 October 2002. In the October document there is a paragraph heading;
"Brook along the western boundary of the County Wildlife Site:" It states that the Brook is likely to be a significant corridor for invertebrates and birds. It then lists some species seen. Since 2002 wildlife corridors have been given greater importance and recognised as vital to the dispersal and survival of wildlife. Water is essential to wildlife and to wetland meadows. No mention of Langford Brook has been mentioned anywhere by the developers in this application. Has its value been taken into account?
In the documentation of the BIA in the section on linear features "wetland running water, G2" has the HIGHEST impact of 6. A trading down correction value cannot be applied in the algorithm because a stream/brook is of such high value in a bio-ecosystem. i realise that a brook cannot be removed but, it can be destroyed for wildlife use. The impact of people on this essential part of a wetland cannot be ignored. Langford Brook has been assessed as a primary water course. Herons and kingfishers use it and much surveillance by myself and the Environment Agency have caused the upstream owners (north of the railway) to keep the brook clean and remove accumulated rubbish. The developers must have a policy in place to preserve the tranquillity and beauty of the Langford Brook which is part of the LWS 52W01.


